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Hi John, 
 
Question. I was wondering about payment for the boxes and the freight for same and the 
seeds.  Will there be an invoice???? 
 
The answer to the above question; that has been asked by so many of you who have re-
ceived seeds and boxes, and have asked me for invoices for the postage for the seeds and 
for the cost of the boxes, that we have sent, follows: 
 
Answer. We would naturally appreciate any help with the cost of postage and by now all 
those who have received seeds and boxes will know how much the postage costs were.  As 
for the boxes themselves; we have decided that the cost of the boxes, all 1,000, will be our 
donation towards the Ukraine humanitarian relief appeal. 
 
We do not want to increase the burden on our administration and feel that this would be 
fair to all concerned.  Therefore if you are able to, please send us a cheque for the postage 
component only to: 
 

The Rotary Club of Coolamon, P.O. Box 23 COOLAMON, N.S.W. 2701. 
 

PHASE FOUR OF THIS INITIATIVE 
 
We now have around 650 display and donation boxes dis-
tributed over many clubs in Australia. 
 
The message on the left is a catalyst for the idea to become 
the next phase of this initiative. 
 
One that can be taken on by individual clubs without any 
help from Coolamon Rotary.  The project could progress to 
your club holding and promoting a competition for the best 
crop of sunflowers in the garden or one for individual plants 
grown indoors. 
 
It would be a fitting conclusion to all the work done so far. 
 
Please share your ideas with us and we will help by letting 
other clubs know how to continue raising funds for Ukraine. 
 
 
 



STORIES FROM CLUBS WHO ARE RAISING FUNDS FOR UKRAINE 
 

From the Rotary Club of Wagga Wagga Sunrise: 
 

“Earlier today our members Matt and Clare spent a few hours selling sunflower seeds on behalf of the 
Rotary Club of Wagga Wagga Sunrise Inc.  All funds raised will go directly to humanitarian efforts in 
Ukraine! A fantastic project started by Coolamon Rotary Club.” 

 
Below photos of the recent efforts by Wagga Wagga Sunrise. 

 

Above Clare Lawlor and Matthew Thomas 

Wagga Wagga Sunrise members hard at 
work receiving donations for the seeds. In 
two separate locations in Wagga Wagga 
recently. 
 
WW Sunrise have a Corporate member in 
Bush & Campbell Accountants in Wagga 
Wagga. 
 

Town and Country Children's Centre 
 

I just love this project in Wagga Wagga. 
 
Supporting Ukraine Independence Day and selling sun-
flower seeds to help the crisis appeal for humanitarian re-

lief for the people of the Ukraine  
Thank you Town and Country for remembering and sup-

porting people of Ukraine  We are very grateful for the 
amazing yummy food, we all were very impressed, espe-
cially mum who has arrived from Ukraine in July 

Thankyou  Labara's family.  

https://townandcountrycc.com.au/

